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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code (USC).  After careful and conscientious consideration of 

relevant portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval 

Records (Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

12 August 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to change your retirement rank to Chief Warrant 

Officer (CWO) 3 vice E-8 based on Executive Order (EO) 14184 and to award back pay 

associated with the corrected retirement rank.  Specifically, you contend that your “commission 

was involuntarily resigned and [you were] reenlisted as an E8 (HTCS), then retired one month 

later due to refusing the COVID-19 Vaccine.”  You are asking this Board to ensure you “receive 

the benefits that [you] would have received if the DOD had honored the contract [you] signed as 

a Commissioned Officer.”   

 

The Board, however, determined you were properly retired as an E8 and the available guidance 

flowing from EO 14184 does not provide a mechanism for you, a service member that 

voluntarily retired, to change the circumstances of your retirement.  Specifically, the Board noted 

your official military personnel file (OMPF) contained no evidence surrounding your decision to 

retire nor was any additional or amplifying information submitted.  Based on your OMPF, the 

Board noted you were appointed as a CWO2 on 1 September 2016 and promoted to CWO3 on  

1 October 2019.  On 28 November 2021, you were issued a special fitness report, as required by 

NAVADMIN 256/21, for the reporting period 1 April 2021 to 28 November 2021 due to 

“refusing the order to receive the COVID-19 vaccine.”  This fitness report is the only 






